
Republic of the Philippines 
Municipality of San Fernando 

Province of Romblon

August 20, 2022

MA. ANTONIA YULO-LOYZAGA
Secretary
Department of Environment and Natural Resources

THRU: LORMELYN E. CLAUDIO, CESO IV
Regional Executive Director

Dear Sec. Loyzaga
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We the undersigned Municipal Officials of the Municipality of San Fernando, Romblon hereby 
state as follows;

1. That, most of us are the same Municipal Officials of who signed the Joint Resolution No. 01, 
Series of 2022 dated July 28, 2022;

2. That, the primary reason for our supporting that joint Resolution is because of our great 
concern that the environment, among others, of our beloved Municipality would be 
adversely affected by the operation of any mining company in our area;

3. That, it is our greatest desire that the present Ecological Balance and Biodiversity in our 
Island of Sibuyan be maintained;

4. That it is our understanding that certain requirements stipulated in the Local Government 
Code and other Issuances of Government were not complied with in the processing of 
mining permit applications;

5. That, after we have reached out to the Mines and Geosciences Bureau (MGB) of DENR at the 
Regional Office and Central Office last August 8 and 9, 2022, respectively, most of our 
concerns about the environment dangers of mining operation had been clarified;

6. That, we are aware that our Mining Law stipulates strict compliance with very stringent 
requirements before any Mining Permits are approved/ allowed and non-compliance 
therewith would result to revocation of any mining permit issued.

7. That, to have a very strong and effective stand and position against irresponsible and 
destructive mining, we agree that it is best that we act in accordance with the provisions of 
existing laws and in consonance with our Provincial Officials and Mayors who have publicly 
and strongly opposed destructive and irresponsible mining in the Province;




























